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“About Me” by Dana Pellistri 

Starting this month we will be including the 

“About Me” section to the newsletter. Staff mem-

bers will share a short bio to help us know a little 

bit more about the people we are working with. 

Hello everyone! 

 My name is Dana I work at the Chaplin Avenue 

Early Education Program as the Site Coordina-

tor and Food Coordinator. I have been with 

RCPCC for almost six years and I love my job 

very much. The children make my day. They are 

always so glad to see me, as I am them. My co-

workers are a very caring loving crew to work 

with. I look at those that I work with as my sec-

ond family. The things that I enjoy most about 

my job are playing with the children, watching the 

excitement they get out of you being involved 

with what they are doing, coming up with things 

for them to try, and watching the pride on their 

faces when they succeed and accomplish what 

they are making or playing.  

About Me 

Meet the RCPCC Board 

Pam Clark  
 

 I am a Branch Supervisor with Lake Sunapee 
Bank in Rutland Vt. I moved to Vermont over 
22 years ago while working in the banking in-
dustry. Eventually moving to an office man-
agement position allowed me the flexibility to 
raise and be more available for a family of 5. 
In 2006 I ventured back into the world of 

banking where I remain today. For a period of 

time I worked in the ASA Bloomer building 

where Caprice Hover’s name was heard daily 

with praise of yet another  

Stress Buster of 

the Month: 

Remember who you 

are. When you are 

having a stressful day 

take a few minutes to 

wander back in time to  

a day when you were 

happy or proud of 

yourself. Close your 

eyes and picture it. Try 

to remember exactly 

how you were feeling 

that day.   
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 I love watching how they care and listen to 

their friends. The conversations that they 

have with each  other can make you have 

such joy. I hope to be working at my job for 

many years to come.  

I have a great family. I am lucky they all live 

in Rutland  so I see the frequently. 

My husband Gary who I have . been married 

to for 35 years in June, is my rock. I have a 

daughter Brandy, a son Gary, a grandson CJ 

and a granddaughter Lucy. Any one that 

knows me and my family will know our favor-

ite pass times together would be camping, 

four wheeling, swimming anything to be out-

side. 

My husband and I look forward to going on 

motor cycle trips throughout the summer. 

My grandson CJ loves riding with us as well. I 

feel I am a fortunate person to have all the 

people I have in my life. They give so much 

to make my life complete.  I thank them all, 

my family at home and my family at work.  

accomplishment. This was my first attraction 
to the RCPCC when I was presented with the 
opportunity to join the Board. Like many oth-
ers I had assumed that the RCPCC was just a 
daycare. To my surprise that barely touches 
the surface of what RCPCC is, the impact on 
the community and the wide range of pro-
grams and services to assist our youth in life 
success. Everyone you meet at the Parent-
Child Center exudes passion and care, with 
Caprice topping the list. 
 

 



 

 

Quotes & Inspirations 

“The sun just touched the morning;  

The morning, happy thing,  

Supposed that he had come to dwell,  

And life would be all spring.”  

― Emily Dickinson  

“Green is the soul of Spring. Summer may be dap-

pled with yellow, Autumn with orange and Winter 

with white but Spring is drenched with the colour 

green.”  

― Paul F. Kortepeter, Tea with Victoria Rose  

The Month of the Young Child 

April is the National Association for the Education of Young Children 

(NAEYC) designated “Month of the Young Child”. The year’s theme 

is “Celebrating Our Youngest Learners”.  Building Bright Futures 

of Rutland is planning to set up children’s art displays in various loca-

tions around the Rutland and Brandon Communities for the week 

of April 19th-25th.  

RCPCC will have community art displays that will be set up in Brandon 

and Rutland in honor of Month of the Young Child.  As some of you 

know, the Parent Child Center has participated for the past 3 

years.  What we have done previously is to assemble original children's 

art work, on tri-fold cardboard display boards, which are then set up in 

community locations.  Please plan ahead to participate in this fun event 

which promotes and showcases our programs in the community.  Just 

pick some spring art work to use in the display.  We will need to have 

them ready for display by the end of the day on Monday, April 

13th.  If you have any questions, please feel free to ask me!  Thank you 

for taking the time to work on the art with the children, and assembling 

the display! 

Jan Krantz 

On Thursday March 26th some of the Learning Together stu-

dents had a chance to help make a legislative change. We re-

ceived a call from Caprice informing us that Parent Child Center 

funding was at risk of being cut. We were asked to call the Sar-

gent at Arms to deliver our message of opposition to our local 

representatives.  This was a first for many (including staff). Later 

we received an email from Caprice saying that the cuts are off 

the table. We were happy to hear our little voices made a BIG 

difference. 

 
Every month our newsletter will include commentary 

and links to self assessment quizzes. Some of these 

quizzes will be useful and some will be just plain fun. 

 

Are You A Spring Genius? 

With our thoughts turning to spring, green grass and 

budding trees, here is a quiz to find out how much 

you really now about the season. You may not be as 

smart as you think. 

 

http://farmersalmanac.com/weather/2011/03/28/

are-you-a-spring-genius-take-our-quiz/ 

 

 Learning Together 
students visited the Chaffee Downtown Art Gallery and 
viewed the new exhibit "What is Love" 

 

Who Are We? 

“It's spring fever. That is what the name 
of it is. And when you've got it, you 
want—oh, you don't quite know what it 
is you do want, but it just fairly makes 
your heart ache, you want it so!”  
― Mark Twain  
 
“I enjoy the spring more than the au-
tumn now. One does, I think, as one 
gets older.”  
― Virginia Woolf, Jacob's Room  
 
“April hath put a spirit of youth in eve-
rything. (Sonnet XCVIII)”  
― William Shakespeare  

“Spring drew on...and a greenness grew over 
those brown beds, which, freshening daily, 
suggested the thought that Hope traversed 
them at night, and left each morning brighter 
traces of her steps.”  
― Charlotte Brontë, Jane Eyre  

Learning Together 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/7440.Emily_Dickinson
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/198049.Paul_F_Kortepeter
http://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/550758
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/1244.Mark_Twain
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/6765.Virginia_Woolf
http://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/3272732
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/947.William_Shakespeare
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/1036615.Charlotte_Bront_
http://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/2977639


 

Chaplin Chatter 

Brandon Banter 

 Because our organization values and uses the Strengthening Fami-

lies ideals and culture, I’m sharing this challenge from the Center 

for the Study of Social Policy. Let’s see how many of our staff can 

meet the challenge this month. Email your six words to 

Shirley.korona@rcpcc.org and I will add them, with your name, to 

the challenge and publish them next month in the newsletter. 

Here’s mine:  

 ñNourish their strengths, families will bloom.ò 

Now itôs your turn! 

By Shelby Korona 

Strengthening Familiesðfrom  

Center for the Study of Social Policy  

Challenge  

Can you tell the story of the Strengthening Families initiative 

in six words? Our Strengthening Families team gave it a try 

and came up with some good ones.  

There are so many great observations being observed 
in the Pre-K classroom.(kicking off another round of 
TSG) First we would like to welcome back Mandie to 
the Parent Child Center. Her and I have established 
great opportunities for the children and their caregiv-
ers. We decided we needed more parent/caregiver 
involvement. So we open up our door once again and 
are hoping for an awesome turn out. We will be host-
ing a Book Share in April, a Mother's Day tea party in 
May, Root Beer Bash/ Tug-o-War for the dad's in 
June. We also have included in our weekly newslet-
ters our emails and have put out there that we would 
like to share more via email. We have changed our 
classroom into two classrooms. Mandie has the 
younger children. I am preparing the older children 
for Kindergarten. We have had great success in a 
short amount of time.  

  Thank you Mandie for coming aboard! We 
are working well as a team. I'm loving the 
growth the children are experiencing. 
 

 

with various projects scheduled.  We will need volunteers to 
help with the many activities planned for that day. 
 We are also fortunate to have a group called Comcast Cares 
coming to spend the day as well on 4/25 to help enhance and 
improve our playgrounds with various projects sched-
uled.  We will need volunteers to help with the many activities 
planned for that day. 
 
Cooks Corner:  As we move out of our winter menu options 
and into our Spring menu, we are incorporating more salads 
and sandwiches.  We are looking for any ideas and recipes that 
families and staff want to share that we may include in up-
coming menus.  We need more ideas for Fun Friday, more 
vegetarian options utilizing legumes.   

The children at the Brandon site are gearing up for spring and 
many new activities.  They are taking more exploratory walks look-
ing for signs of spring, we have received donations of maple sap so 
that our preschool children can boil it down and create their own 
maple syrup!  Our enrollments are increasing and we are anxious to 
spend longer and longer periods outdoors.   
During the month of April, children will be participating in Dr. 
Seuss-themed activities in anticipation of our 7th annual Dr. Seuss 
event on Saturday, April 25th from 10:00-2:00.  We are also fortu-
nate to have a group called Comcast Cares coming to spend the 
day as well on 4/25 to help enhance and improve our playgrounds  



 

Main Office 61 Pleasant St., Rutland VT 

05701 

18 Chaplin Ave., Rutland VT 05701 

34 Faivre Circle, Brandon, VT 05733 

Main Office 802 775-9711 

Chaplin Ave. 802 773-8397 

Brandon 802 247-8251 

Upcoming Events 

Aprilï Month of the Young 

Child 

April 25ð Dr. Seuss/ Com-

cast Cares Day 10 to 2 

Rutland County Parent-Child Center 

Caring for Families, 

Caring for the Future 

 
RCPCC on Facebook—Help us reach 

1000 Likes! Be part of  the excitement as the 

RCPCC grows into the future.  In our quest 

to increase exposure all members of the 

RCPCC Family are encouraged to invite their 

friends to LIKE the RCPCC on Facebook.   

Logon to www.RCPCC.org and click the 

Facebook tab on the bottom right or go to 

Facebook and type RCPCC. 

Kitchen Corner 

Bunny Biscuits  

Ingredients: 1 tube (7-1/2 ounces) refrig-
erated buttermilk biscuits 
10 raisins 
20 slivered almonds 1 tube pink decorating 
icing 
5 red-hot candies or red candied cherries  

Directions 
1. Gently shape five biscuits into oval 
shapes; place on a greased baking sheet 
about 2 in. apart. Cut remaining biscuits in 
half. Shape biscuit halves to form ears; 
press firmly to attach to whole biscuits. On 
each biscuit, press on two raisin eyes and four 

slivered almond whiskers. 
2. Bake at 375° for 8-10 minutes or until 

biscuits are browned. Cool slightly; use 

icing to frost ears and attach candy 

noses. Yield: 5 servings. 

Development Directives by Robyn Schmitt 
 
 

Development Updates:  
 
The past month has been very busy one with the planning and host-
ing of our annual Mardi Gras event held on March 7th.  Thanks to 
everyone at RCPCC who pitched in the afternoon before the event 
by decorating Knights of Columbus location.  Our guests had a 
great evening listening to the big band sounds of Enerjazz' 18 piece 
orchestra and dining on New Orleans inspired food.  It was a fun 
event that provided approximately $1,900 towards the Capital Cam-
paign (after expenses). 
 
Next event?  It's time to golf again on August 21st in the 2nd Annual 
GW Savage-Rutland County Parent-Child Center Golf Tourna-
ment.  Save the date and plan on joining us at this year's event 
which will be held at Proctor Pittsford County Club. 

Pictures from this year’s 

Mardi Gras Celebration. 

Biggest Loser 

The winner of the RCPCC Biggest 

Loser Contest that began January 1st is 

Caprice Hover! To make the contest 

fair, the winner was determined by per-

centage of body weight lost and tallied 

by  Sue Roberts, Financial Manager. All 

numbers were anonymous during tally.  

http://www.RCPCC.org

